VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
February 20th, 2018 @ 6:00 P.M.
	Mayor Shoffstall called the Council meeting to order and led Council in the Pledge of Allegiance. The roll call was read and all members answered the roll except Eric Barhorst and Frank Dietz.  A motion to excuse both Mr. Barhorst and Mr. Dietz was made by Dennis Harford and seconded by Traci Snyder.  All members voted and the roll call vote follows:  Simpko-Yes; Harford-Yes; T. Snyder-Yes; J. Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.  Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written.  A motion to pay the bills was made by Traci Snyder and seconded by Dennis Harford.  The roll call vote is as follows: T. Snyder-Yes; Simpko-Yes; J. Snyder-Yes; and Harford-Yes.  The motion passed.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Fire Chief Norm Spring was present and he informed Council that he had attended the Stokes Township Meeting and met the new trustees.  They were happy with the Fire Department.  He reported that the spaghetti dinner went well.  He also invited everyone to their annual appreciation dinner on 3/11/18 at 5:00 p.m.  Please RSVP to Becky on who is coming and spouses are invited.  You will have your choice of prime rib or chicken.
	Village Administrator Pat Parish was not present.  
	Village Solicitor Connor Kinsey was not present.
	Visitor Amanda Arnett was present to ask permission from Council to use Emil Davis Park sometime during the last week of March thru second week of April for a vendors show.  Council agreed to allow her to use it.  We will make sure bathrooms are available to her.  Visitor Anthony Hunter and Sam Huber were present to discuss the problems they are having with people driving thru the Village owned alley on Oak Street.  They are leaving deep ruts and the neighbors are maintaining the alley and have been for several years.  They wondered if the alley can be vacated to alleviate the problem.    Council will take under advisement and speak with the Village Administrator about it when he returns. The Mayor instructed the Fiscal Officer to have the Street Department take down the No Parking sign at this same location until we can resolve the issue.
Dennis Harford gave everyone a copy of the minutes from the EMS meeting.
	Mayor then read the second reading on the Bottle Clubs Ordinance 2018-03.  A motion to pass Ordinance 2018-03 was made by Traci Snyder with a second made by Jane Snyder.  All members voted and the roll call vote follows:  Simpko-Yes; Harford-Yes; T. Snyder-Yes; and J. Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.  The Mayor then read Ordinance 2018-05, an Ordinance to enter into an agreement with Stokes Township to fund a traffic study on Duff Road to be done by the Logan County Engineer.  A motion to suspend the rules was made by Traci Snyder and seconded by Jane Snyder.  All members voted and the roll call vote is as follows: Simpko-Yes; Harford-Yes; T. Snyder-Yes; and J. Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.    Traci Snyder made a motion to pass this Ordinance and Dennis Harford seconded the motion.  All members voted yes and the roll call vote follows: Simpko-Yes; Harford-Yes; T. Snyder-Yes; and J. Snyder-Yes.  The motion passed.  
	The Fiscal Officer then brought up the following items:
1. Mr. Harrod and the invoice he received from having a certified electrician inspect his new meter base. The Mayor would like for the Utilities Committee to look into this and report back to Council.
2. Read an invitation to the Logan County Bicentennial Celebration Program to be held on 3/17/18 at the Holland Theatre.
3. Reminded all of Council about the Ohio Ethics Law training to be held here in Logan County at the Ohio Hi Point Career Center on 3/27/18.
4. Asked what, if anything, Council would like to do on the medical marijuana moratorium which expired on 7/3/18.  Mayor asked the Safety committee to look into all of our options and report back to Council.    
	The Fiscal Officer also told Council that the process had begun in the Utility Department to start reading the meters with the new hand held electronic reader.  The Fiscal Officer also noted that our new Water Superintendent, Dave Scott, will be coming to the next meeting to brief Council on all the new mandates put on the Village by the EPA with the new Asset Management plan that is to be instituted by 10/01/18.
	Traci Snyder made a motion to adjourn the meeting followed by a second made by Michele Simpko.
	The next meeting will be March 5th, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in Council Chambers.  
  					Respectfully submitted,
							
																			__________________________							Rebecca Larrabee, Fiscal Officer 

___________________________
Ryan Shoffstall, Mayor
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